SCHOOL NEWS



St. Joseph's DENMAN

Quality Education Positive Education Real Education TELEPHONE: (02) 6547 2496 FAX: (02) 6547 1078 WEBSITE: WWW.DENMAN.CATHOLIC.EDU.AU EMAIL: ADMIN@DENMAN.CATHOLIC.EDU.AU

St Joseph's News

School Performance

The play preparation is going very well. We have enjoyed having Mrs Anna Kerrigan helping us refine our drama skills and advising us in all manner of theatrical techniques. The play has been written by Anna and the students. The students are

enjoying the creativity that drama experiences provide. This play focuses on our wellbeing program "Grow Your Mind". We hope in this way the wellbeing message is consolidated for the students and parents alike. We have checked out the new Denman Memorial Hall and are very excited to be able to use this facility for our play. It is beautiful, modern and very well suited for our purpose. Again, we thank the Muswellbrook Shire Council for their assistance in providing such a wonderful venue. Farewell Mrs Lyn Moore

After 35 years of good and faithful service to St Joseph's School Denman, Mrs Lyn Moore is retiring to enjoy other aspects of her life. We will be celebrating Lyn's retirement with a high tea on Friday 13th December from 2pm, we hope you can all join us in saying thank you & farewell.

Staffing

Congratulations to Mrs Virginia Chapman on being successful in gaining the permanent position of Senior School Officer at our school. Virginia brings many great skills and attributes to our office and school and we welcome the opportunity to have her join us permanently. We hope you have many happy years with us. *Wellbeing*

As we reach the final weeks of the school year, please assist your children to cope with the chaos of extra sports, longer days, increased deadlines and the like by ensuring they get plenty of sleep each night and stay hydrated by day. This time of year is hard for us as adults, it can be much more difficult for our children. Help them to have a strong finish to the year. *School Swimming*

School swimming is for every student at St Joseph's, regardless of whether they can swim or not. We have qualified Austswim instructors who will assess the students based on their ability & program the lessons accordingly

We would like to thank Malabar Coal for their generous support toward our school swimming program, allowing us to provide instruction to every student.



Denman Evening VIEW Club

on our 32nd birthday.

A beautiful evening where 27 members and guest enjoyed a lovely night of fellowship. Our Secretary Dianne showcased the VIEW club poncho which is the theme for next years photoshoot.

Our birthday cake was made by our member Susan Coombes which was amazing and tasted so delicious, Sue, Marion and Kim cut the cake.
On a sad but happy note our long-time member Angela Carroll is leaving us and moving to Newcastle we wish Angie all the very best, we will miss you, Angie.
Great night had by all.
Gerard and Staff, you did yourselves proud.



